
MINUTES
COUNCIL ON UNIVERSITY PLANNING AND BUDGET
October 15, 2004

Voting Members Present: Bill Addison, Sheila Baker, Sandy Bingham-Porter, David Carpenter, Linda
Coffey, Sandy Cox, Joy Craft, Steve Daniels, Jonelle Depetro, Lynette Drake, Pat Fewell, Rose Gong,
Mary Anne Hanner, Michael Hoadley, Doug Howell, Mark Hudson, James Johnson, William Joyce,
Nicole K. Kull, Allen Lanham, Christine McCormick, Tim Mills, Godson Obia, Gary Reed, Kathy
Reed, Wanda Kay Robinson, Nora Pat Small, Jocelyn Tipton, Ray Watkins, Beckie Diehl

Absent: Mahmood Butt, Nancy Crone, Cynthia Nichols, James Painter David Radavich, Rick Sailors,
Doug Sloat

Non-Voting Members Present: Julia Abell, Doug Bock, Jeff Cooley, Judy Gorrell, Jim Shonkwiler

1. Call to Order

Mary Anne Hanner called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.

2. Approval of Minutes of September 17, 2004

Motion (Carpenter/Watkins): Approve the minutes of September 17, 2004, with the following
corrections, Jocelyn Tipton’s name was omitted from the vote to suspend bylaws in relation to
subcommittee membership–she voted “yes;” Nora Pat Small’s name was included in the vote, and she
was not at the meeting. Motion carried by acclamation.

3. Executive Committee Report:
Mary Anne Hanner reported that the Executive Committee met on October 6 to set the agenda for the
October meeting, discuss possible agenda items for future meetings, and approve the list of vice
president/presidential subcommittees. Pat Fewell will serve as chair pro tem at the November meeting
since Mary Anne Hanner will be off campus.

Mary Anne Hanner distributed a list of Executive Committee meeting dates, and council members are
encouraged to submit possible agenda items prior to each Executive Committee meeting for
consideration. Items can be introduced at the CUPB meeting.

4. Subcommittee Reports:

Academic Affairs:
Bill Addison reported that the CUPB Academic Affairs Subcommittee met on Monday, September 27.
The following business was conducted:
Provost Lord distributed a number of documents, which were briefly discussed by the committee:
FY2006 Program Priority Budget Requests; FY06 VPAA Planning Initiatives; Academic Affairs
Initial Budgets: FY03 - FY05, Committee members noted the relative flatness of these budgets during
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the 3-year period; Cost Estimates for FY05 UPI Salary Increases; Draft version of “Academic Affairs
Goals.”
.
Provost Lord indicated that EIU hired 24 tenure track faculty from 34 searches that occurred during
FY04, and that he has authorized 41 searches for the current fiscal year.

The committee discussed, in general terms, the notion of targeted admissions (e.g., specific majors).

Business Affairs:
No Report

External Relations:
Professor Radavich and Mr. Sailors met with Vice-President Nilsen on October 12. The primary
purpose of the meeting was to familiarize Professor Radavich with the current organization and
activities of the area as well as the area focus statement and long-term goals. Dr. Nilsen provided an
organizational chart and reviewed the diverse responsibilities reporting in her area. The
Vice-Presidential Focus Statement was also provided along with a list of 5-year goals. Discussion also
included current activities related to legislative relations, alumni relations, development activities, and
communication strategies including websites, alumni publications, and student recruitment collateral.

Any future initiatives in the ER area will fall within the framework of the established focus statement
and goals. The next ER subcommittee meeting will be scheduled following the development of any
new initiatives within the area.

Student Affairs:
No Report

President’s Area:
No Report

5. NCA Self-Study Report:
Shane Miller of the North Central Association (NCA) Committee attended the meeting to receive
feedback from the Council on the NCA Self-Study Report that is available on-line. Council members
were directed to the Report prior to meeting.

6. Budget Update:
Jeff Cooley presented an update on the status of the FY 2005 budget, and reported no progress or
update on the FY 2006 budget.

7. Constitutional Plan:
A copy of the proposed University Long Range Strategic Plan was distributed with some error
corrections. A copy has been forwarded to the President.

(Carpenter/Small): Move to revision A., Educational Quality, 3.– Add “/creative activity” after
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research. Yes: Addison, Bingham-Porter, Carpenter, Coffey, Cox, Craft, Daniels, Depetro, Drake,
Fewell, Gong, Hanner, Hoadley, Howell, Hudson, Johnson, Joyce, Kull, Lanham, McCormick, Mills,
Obia, G. Reed, K. Reed, Robinson, Small, Tipton, Watkins, Diehl; No: None; motion carried.

Number 3 now reads: Ensure a learning environment in which oral and written communication,
scholarly research/creative activity, and collaborative educational relationships among faculty and
students are encouraged.

A copy of the proposed University Long Range Strategic Plan is attached.

8. Adjourn

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 4 p.m.

Judy Gorrell
Executive Secretary

 

MINUTES COUNCIL ON UNIVERSITY PLANNING AND... http://www.eiu.edu/~eiucupb/MINUTES.10.15.04.htm

3 of 3 9/2/09 1:44 PM


